BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
NASSAU COUNTY FIRE RESCUE
Brady Rigdon, Fire Chief
Billy G. Roland, Assistant Fire Chief
96160 Nassau Place, Yulee, Florida 32097
(904) 530-6600 or (855) 305-3905 FIRE RESCUE

Fax (904) 321-5748

December 20, 2019

Nassau County Board of County Commissioners
96135 Nassau Place, Suite 1
Yulee, FL 32097

RE: Vehicle Disposition
Dear Nassau County BOCC,

It is in our interest to dispose of two Rescue units from our inventory. BOCC# 6605, a 2011 Ford F350
has been in service since July 1, 2010, and BOCC# 6970, a 2013 Freightliner has been in service since July
27,2012. Both vehicles have exceeded 200,000 miles and have far exceeded their life expectancy within
our department. Both Rescue units are in poor condition and are in great need of repair and added
maintenance. Given their poor condition, it is our hope to remove these vehicles from our inventory
before they become derelict.

Our intent is to eliminate these vehicles from inventory by trading them with a dealer for new vehicles
under the FRP. We were able to secure a trade value of $3,500 for BOCC# 6605, and $4,000 for BOCC#
6970.

Pursuant to Nassau County fleet policy, we are requesting Board approval in allowing Nassau County
Fire Rescue to trade these vehicles so that we may better maintain our quality of work. Our hope is to
have this transaction completed in a timely manner to benefit our office, our staff, and most
importantly, the taxpayers of Nassau County.

Thank you for your prompt consideration.

Sincerely,

Brady Rigdon
Fire Chief
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